




 

October 25, 2012 
 
BLM Southwest Regional Advisory Council 
2465 S. Townsend Ave. 
Montrose, CO  81401 
 
To Members of the Council: 
 
The Lake Fork Valley Conservancy (LFVC) is a local non-profit organization located in the Lake 
Fork of the Gunnison Valley in Hinsdale and Gunnison Counties.  Our mission is to sustain and 
enhance the environmental and rural character of the region.  Our primary area of focus is the 
Hinsdale County portion of the Alpine Triangle, where we have been working to clean up 
abandoned mines for a number of years.  We are also concerned with the preservation of the 
unique historical and conservation values of this area.  
 
We request your support for prioritizing land trades in the Alpine Triangle region.  The Alpine 
Loop and the surrounding wild lands are the major economic drivers for the Counties of 
Hinsdale, San Juan and Ouray.  Thousands of people annually traverse its roads and trails, 
seeking solitude in the wilderness, or enjoying amazing vistas from the high passes.  Their 
experiences are marred by the presence of For Sale signs and cabins dotting the landscape.  Both 
the LFVC and the local Silver World newspaper have received numerous letters over the years 
complaining of these visual eyesores along the Loop, not to mention potential impacts to wildlife 
and habitat.  In this past week’s newspaper there was an advertisement showing a For Sale sign 
tacked onto the Engineer Pass placard, which is actually private land! 
 
Trading inholdings along the visual corridor of the Alpine Loop not only protects the visitor’s 
experience, it also provides an opportunity for urban development around the Triangle’s small 
mountain communities. Hinsdale County is 96% federal land and there is limited land for 
development near the only incorporated town of Lake City.  BLM lands selected for trade should 
be near town so that infrastructure can be more effectively provided.  Given the small amount of 
private land in Hinsdale and the need for Lake City to grow, it is imperative that exchange of 
lands be contained within the County. 
 
The LFVC wishes to partner with the BLM to seek funding to support the land trade process.  We 
are currently working on mapping all patented mining claims in our watershed and 
documenting associated environmental data that exists.  We are also working to prioritize these 
sites based on environmental, historical and conservation value criteria.  We are committed to 
seeing this important region preserved for generations to come. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Camille Richard 
Director 


